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MEMORANDUM FOR SEE DISTRIBUTION 

SUBJECT: Grants and Cooperative Agreements Policy Letter (GCAPL) 
18-04 – ANG Facilities Program 

1. This GCAPL reflects changes to Appendix 21, primarily to the share ratio for 
certain activities. The OPR-PM’s 13 June Explanation which accompanies this 
GCAPL describes the changes and reasons therefore. It is the official commentary 
and is be posted together with the revised template which incorporates the 
changes.  

2. Replace in its entirety the current template for Appendix 21 with the posted 
document. 

3. Notwithstanding the posting date, this issuance is effective as of 13 
June 2018. 

4. Questions related to this GCAPL should be directed to Tony Latuff, Chief, 
Installations Support, 240 612-8194), email: david.a.latuff.civ@mail.mil, 
or to NGB PARC-A: Dave Shaw 302 326-7338, email: 
david.f.shaw.civ@mail.mil; or Joe Wannemacher 207 756-7914, email: 
joseph.a.wannemacher.civ@mail.mil. 

 

        
        Joseph A. Wannemacher 
        NGB Grants and Cooperative Agreements 
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